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Product Change Notification 
  

PCN No. Quectel_PCN_2023052502 
Date of Issue 
(DD/MM/YYYY) 

25/05/2023 

 

1. General Information 

Type of Change Key Component Change 

Description of 
Change 

For L26-DR, L26-P and L26-T modules: 
The baseband chipset will be changed from STA8089FG to STA8089FG-BG. 

Reason for Change 

For Boot ROM change: 
1. Quectel has optimized the PRCC_BACKUP_REG0 access to keep the LVD function 

enabled. 
2. Only Boot0 pin will be monitored while Boot1, Boot2 and Boot3 pins will be disabled 

on module startup, to make the system more stable and avoid the unnecessary boot 
conditions. 

 

2. Products Affected  

Model Ordering Code 

L26-DR L26UDR-S89 

L26-DR L26DRAAMD 

L26-P L26P-S89 

L26-T L26T-S89 

L26-T L26TB-S89  

L26-T L26TD-S89  

Proposed First Shipment Date:  
The shipment of Post-Change Products will start on 31/07/2023 (DD/MM/YYYY) unless Quectel receives a prior 
notice of refusal. 
 
Sample Verification: 
Samples can be requested by the Proposed First Shipment Date, and sample verification shall be completed 
within 30 days of your receipt. If no sample request is received before the Proposed First Shipment Date, Quectel 
shall deem the Post-Change Products tacitly accepted. 

 

3. Customer Impact and Recommended Action 

1. No change in fit and form. 
2. The quality and reliability of modules have been improved by enhancing low voltage protection function. 
3. Boot1, Boot2 and Boot3 pins are not used in both Pre-Change Product and Post-Change Products, so there is 

no impact on customers. 
4. No change in ordering codes (OC) and firmware versions.  
5. Depending on stock levels, Quectel will ship either Pre-Change or Post-Change Products after your 

acceptance of this PCN.  

 

4. Customer Acknowledgement of Receipt  

Please acknowledge the receipt of this PCN and submit your acknowledgement response by sending an email to 
info_PCN@quectel.com within 30 days of receiving the PCN. 
Lack of acknowledgement of the PCN and/or the acknowledgement response within the said time limit constitutes 
tacit acceptance; thus, Quectel shall implement the change as indicated above. 
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